


















IMPORTANT  DATES
Dec. 10th – Science Fun for Everyone – Sound
           Dec. 10th – Family Night @ the Book Fair – 4 to 7 pm


Dec. 21st – Early Release @ 1:15 pm


           Dec. 24th – Jan. 2nd – Winter Break

Jan. 3rd – Students return from Winter Break


Congratulations to Carter Chase and Carter Smith!  They will represent our class in the School-Wide Spelling Bee on Thursday, January 17th at 9:45 am.  All of our Alligators should feel proud of themselves for studying and competing!  Nice job!
Kindergarten Registration for the 2019- 2020 school year has opened!  Please be informed that the following K tour dates and times have been scheduled: 12/10 @ 12:30, 12/13 @ 9:30.  

On Monday, December 10th, we will have our “Science Fun for Everyone” in-house field trip.  Our focus for this experience will be Sound.  If you haven’t paid your field trip fees for the Art Museum and Science Fun, please do so as soon as possible.  The total cost for all activities is $23.

From your PTA ~ Be Informed, Involved, and Supportive
The Cubs' Closet is sponsored by the PTA and provides students with clothing, shoes, and undergarments when needed. It ensures our children have the clothes they need to focus on learning and play. We are looking for donations of girls and boys shirts, shorts, and pants (sizes 4 - 6). Please donate ONLY clothing that is school appropriate and is in good condition (clean with no holes or stains). Please contact melissa.yanek@gmail.com with any questions. 

Help At Home:

Literacy:  Non-fiction books are full of tricky words. While reading, discuss important vocabulary words with your child to make sure they completely understand what they are reading.  When reading non-fiction text, ask your child to identify different text features and explain how those features teach the reader about the topic. After reading a few pages, also stop and ask your child what those pages teach them about the topic. 

Math:  Give your child place value riddles to solve! Often students easily solve straight forward riddles like: I have 1 hundred, 4 tens, and 3 ones. What number am I?  However, have them stretch their thinking by solving more tricky riddles like: I have 16 tens, and 4 ones. What number am I?  Contact me, if you would like more examples!! 
A few tidbits of information for you:

►Reading – Readers have been looking for keywords, using text features to understand them, using the whole

page to figure out what keywords mean, and rereading to sound like an expert.  Readers are also growing their

knowledge across books.  As they begin to read books on the same topic, they are noticing parts of each book that 

go together.
►Writing – We are writing non-fiction “expert books.”  Students also used an editing checklist to edit, revise, and

improve their writing.  
►Math – We reviewed writing 3-digit numbers using standard form, expanded form, word form, and base 10 

drawings.  We also reviewed using <,>, and = to compare 3 digit numbers and skip counting by 5’s and 10’s.  We 

also took our 3-digit Place Value assessment.
►Science – We are beginning our unit on “Sound.”
Our Specials for this week are: Logic, PE, Library, Art, Health & Fitness
Email:  aavent@wcpss.net	                  School Office:  (919) 870-4200                    Dec. 7, 2018








